June 23, 2014

Wayne Pearson Managing Director Falcon Works - Nottingham Road Loughborough LE11 1EX United Kingdom

Dear Mr. Pearson,

I am writing to congratulate you, and everyone at the Loughborough plant, on the occasion of the plant's 125-year anniversary. I remember visiting the plant years ago with my parents. As we were shown around and had a chance to talk to employees, we realized that a tremendous amount of dedication and pride was going into the manufacture of each and every product. A feeling of history and tradition was also evident when we saw massive turbogenerators being built in the same plant that had built arc lighting equipment a century prior. We left feeling that this was indeed a special place. Today on the occasion of your 125th year celebration, I am glad to see that the company started by my great-grandfather continues to thrive, and continues the tradition started at Loughborough 125 years ago. Again, you have my sincere congratulations on your remarkable achievement.

Kind Regards,

Charles F. Brush IV

Came 1. Brun IV